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Bullying occurs in many different forms, with varying levels of severity. It 
may involve: 

• Physical Bullying – poking, pushing, hitting, kicking, beating up 

• Verbal Bullying – yelling, taunting, name-calling, insulting, threatening to 
harm 

• Relational Bullying – involves damaging someone’s relationships or 
social status, e.g.   excluding someone or spreading rumours

• Cyber bullying – sending hurtful messages or images over the internet 
or mobile phones
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Bullying is not the same as banter

The term banter is often used as an excuse for unacceptable behaviour, 
language and bullying. In sport there is a general view that banter can help 
develop a competitive edge or mental toughness however this could be 
detrimental to young person if left to continue.

Clubs should recognise that just because a person doesn’t intend their 
comments or behaviours to be seen as bullying, it does not mean it cannot 
be received as that.  Clubs also have a responsibility to ask their junior 
members how they are and checking in to see how they feel. This helps to 
create an open environment and culture.

Cyber bullying has nothing to do with tennis clubs

Cyber bullying can happen to anyone at any time.  It has been well 
documented that cyber bullying has resulted in tragic events including 
suicide and self-harm.  Some signs and indicators of cyber bullying include 
children:

• not wanting to communicate with tennis clubs on social media 

• seeming nervous or jumpy when an instant message, text message or 
email appears 
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• avoiding school, training or socialising in general 

• being angry, depressed, or frustrated during or after using their mobile or 
computer 

• becoming withdrawn from friends and family members

If a club becomes aware or suspects that a child is being cyber bullied, it is 
important to take steps to address this.  Clubs may wish to contact the 
parents in the first instance to let them know about the concerns and see if 
they are happy to have a conversation with their child. 
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In 2015 the NSPCC conducted a survey of over 100 children involved in 
various sports to see what worried children about their participation in 
sport.  46% of the responses ranked bullying as their most common worry 
– so nearly half.  Children said they felt that the bullying was linked to their 
playing ability, whether that was because they were an elite player or 
because they were more social players.  They also said that they thought 
bullying was disguised as banter that went too far. 
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Feedback from children is that many don’t know who their Welfare Officer 
is or if they know there is one, they don’t always know what they do.   
Children also said they can feel that a Welfare Officer is there for the 
benefit of the club or adult members and don’t know that they are 
necessarily there for them.

Clubs should be raising awareness amongst their junior members of who 
their Welfare Officer is, how they can contact them and that they are there 
to help children if they have any worries. 
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It is important that throughout this process, on-going support, including 
information about external agencies and helplines, should be offered to the 
victim, bully and their parent/carer.
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Clubs should consider undertaking a survey with children and their 
members, to ask questions that will help generate a true picture of their 
club and highlight any areas that need to be addressed.
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